
Greetings from Fiona







The first issue of The Mustard Seed was in July 2009, and now we’re up to issue 30.

There were earlier Church magazines and newsletters. Some of these were a little more ambitious than the

current magazine, some less so, but hopefully we’ve struck a balance. The fact that technology has evolved

has helped, too.

Thanks are due to the entire Congregation, who have regularly contributed articles and photos. Hopefully,

we’re going to be around for a little while yet.


















